
 
AGENDA 

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING 
CITY OF LAKEWOOD ARPIL 7, 2011 

 
 
 
Meeting called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Mayor Aaron Prince. 
 
Opening prayer and pledge of allegiance to flag led by Commissioner James Allen. 
 
Roll call. 
 
 
Approval of minutes of March 3, 2011 meeting 
  
City Manager’s report 

  
Citizens Comments 
 
 
New Business: 

 
 
 
1. Discussion – City Commission vacancy  

 
          
 
        
 
           

 
 

 
Adjourn  


	City Manager’s report
	Citizens Comments
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Meeting called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Mayor Aaron Prince. 
 
Opening prayer and pledge of allegiance to flag led by Commissioner James Allen. 
 
Roll call included Mayor Aaron Prince, Vice Mayor April Consulo, Commissioners 
James Allen and Cathy McKellar all present. Commissioner John McClung shortly after 
roll call. Also present were City Manager Bobby Franklin, City Attorney Louis Oliver 
and City Recorder Alicia Prince. 
 
The minutes of the February 3rd meeting were approved after a typing error correction on 
motion made by Vice Mayor April Consulo, second by Commissioner James Allen, with 
all members voting aye except for Commissioner Cathy McKellar who abstained due to 
being absent at that meeting. 
 
At this time, Mayor Prince thanked the residents and employees who came out to help 
Thursday night (February 24th) after the storm. He stated they worked hard to get the 
streets clear of debris. 
 
City Manager Bobby Franklin began his report stating that it was a miracle that no one 
was hurt Thursday night during the storm. He thanked the mayor and commissioners who 
were out cutting wood and clearing streets all through the night last week. He also 
thanked the police chief and the entire police department who were also out cutting trees, 
securing the area, and checking on resident and our public works crew who are still 
working hard everyday to get the mess cleaned up. 
 
City Manager Franklin explained that the National Weather Service has ruled that it was 
a straight-line wind gust between 90 and 110 miles per hour that caused all the damage. 
He stated that he disputed the claim because of the number of twisted trees and street 
signs and they have continued their investigation to determine if a tornado developed 
here and if Lakewood is declared a disaster area, our residents could be entitled to 
Federal and/or State financial aid. He also stated that we will be working to clear the trees 
from the right-of-way as quickly as possible, that there is a lot of damage countywide and 
Darrin Jernigan informed him that it would be May before Public Works could get to the 
Brandywine area. 
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Chief Anderson gave his report and stats and stated that they counted 155 homes and one 
business damaged as a result of the storm. He commended his officers for doing an 
exceptional job in very adverse conditions. 
 
Next were citizen comments. 
 


1. Jerry Thompson spoke regarding the park property purchased by the City. He 
suggested that the City should take the 8 to 9 acres of property that are not in 
the flood zone and build houses on quarter acre lots to recoup some of the 
City’s money. He stated that a culvert could be built in the curve of Pitts 
Avenue to drain off the subdivision flooding that is there. He also stated that 
we could place the entrance to the new subdivision in the Pitts area, not on 
Park Circle where he lives as he had a petition with about eighty (80) 
signatures that did not want a park entrance. He also suggested that we move 
the red light located at 24th St. to Pitts Avenue and stated that he was against 
relocating the liquor store to the new location in the retail center on OHB 
since it was across the street from to Temple Baptist Church. 


2. Valerie Blackburn asked about an ad she found for a Financial Director for the 
City of Lakewood. She stated that she was concerned about Ordinance #390 
and Ordinance #402 because they basically allow for the same thing. She 
commented to the Mayor that about his lengthy deposition regarding her to the 
CRL attorneys. 


 
The Mayor’s response to Ms. Blackburn’s comments were the Ordinances #390 and #402 
are different ordinances and the he simply answered the questions asked by the attorneys 
in the deposition. 
 


3. David Corley asked for the legal boundaries of our police department and 
where they are allowed to go. 


The Mayor replied that they cover all of Lakewood but if they are dispatched outside of 
Lakewood to Metro they have the authority to go. 
 
Chief Anderson also replied to Mr. Corley by stating that the Lakewood officers have a 
one-mile radius where they can write citations. 
 


4. Nelson Wilson also commented on the depositions. He stated that it was nice 
to have on record that he or Missy McInturf had said that was untrue. He also 
stated that the City was making a big deal about the amount of money they 
had spent and wanted to go on record that about 70% of the money they spent 
was to defend the thirteen (13) people the City drug into court because they 
did not have the means to defend themselves and at least seven (7) of them are 
still registered voters in Lakewood. He also stated that they were willing to 
put up their own personal money for what they believe is right. 
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At this time, the Mayor read the bank balances as follow: General with $83,045.38, 
Water with $181,361.60, Street Aid with $446.85 and the Drug Fund with a balance of 
$6,421.86 totaling $271,275.69. 
 
Next was Ordinance #401, calling the June 7, 2011 election.  Commissioner James Allen 
made a motion to accept Ordinance #401, an ordinance directing the Davidson County 
Election Commission to call a municipal election for the City of Lakewood in accordance 
with T.C.A. 6-20-105 and setting the date for the election to be June 7, 2011, on final 
reading. Commissioner Cathy McKellar second the motion and all members voted aye. 
 
Ordinance #402, an ordinance requiring all businesses to register with the City of 
Lakewood, was next on the agenda.  Commissioner John McClung made a motion to 
remove number two from Section F which reads “Acceptance by any person or business 
registration under this ordinance shall constitute permission to any officer designated by 
the city manager to enter upon and inspect the licensed premises at all reasonable times.” 
There was no second and the motion failed. 
 
Vice Mayor April Consulo then made a motion to pass Ordinance #402 as written.  
Commissioner James Allen second the motion with three members voting aye, 
Commissioner John McClung voted no and Commissioner Cathy McKellar abstained 
from voting due to being absent at discussion on first reading. Ordinance #402, an 
ordinance requiring all businesses to register with the City of Lakewood, passed on final 
reading. 
 
At 7:10 p.m. the Mayor opened the public hearing for the relocation of Old Hickory Wine 
& Spirits, Inc. to 3838 Old Hickory Blvd. and transferring ownership. 
 
Polly Houston stated that they had fought when they moved in the first time and it didn’t 
do any good. 
 
David Corley asked the Lakewood Retail Center complying with Lakewood’s 
requirements. Mr. Corley also stated that he thought they should approve it. 
  
City Attorney Louis Oliver explained that if the Board of Commissioners approved the 
relocation, they would not be able to move into the Retail Center until the Retail Center 
has complied.  He also explained that the liquor store will not be able to their Certificate 
of Occupancy until the shopping Center is in compliance and that the approval is only for 
one hundred eight (180) days. 
 
Mr. Robert D. Pinson, attorney for Mr. Amin stated to the Board of Commissioners that 
this was a business transfer from father to son and that the ownership was going to 
change regardless of whether the relocation of the business was approved. 
 
The public hearing was closed at 7:26 p.m. 
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Mayor Prince stated that he would like to make Resolution #114 the change of ownership 
and make Resolution #115 the relocation of the business. 
 
Commissioner Cathy McKellar made a motion to separate Resolution #114 into two 
separate resolutions making Resolution #114 the change of ownership and making 
Resolution #115 the change of location. Vice Mayor April Consulo second the motion 
and all members voted aye. 
 
Commissioner Cathy McKellar made a motion to accept Resolution #114, change of 
ownership from Dilip Amin to Neil Amin. Vice Mayor April Consulo second the motion. 
Vote was 4 to 1 with Commissioner John McClung abstaining from vote. 
 
During the discussion, Vice Mayor April Consulo asked Mr. Amin and his attorney, Mr. 
Pinson if they were aware of the sign restrictions that applied at the new location. They 
replied that they understood. 
 
Commissioner Cathy McKellar made a motion to accept Resolution#115, the relocation 
of the Old Hickory Wine & Spirits, Inc. to 3838 Old Hickory Blvd. conditional upon Use 
and Occupancy Permit conditions being met at that location.  Vice Mayor April Consulo 
second the motion. Mayor Prince, Vice Mayor Consulo and Commissioner McKellar 
voted aye, Commissioner James Allen voted no and Commissioner John McClung 
abstained. 
 
At this time, Commissioner John McClung made a motion to suspend Robert’s Rules of 
Order.  Mayor Prince second the motion and all members voted aye. 
 
Commissioner John McClung asked the Board of Commissioners to entertain a motion to 
accept his resignation and asked for the Board to vote on it. City Attorney Louis Oliver 
explained that he did not believe that the Board needed to vote for his resignation and that 
they, as commissioners, had a right to step down.  After some discussion on the matter, 
Commissioner McClung resigned and left the table. 
 
Mayor Prince asked the Board and City Manager their opinion on what they wanted to do 
about all the big trees that were on the curbs throughout the city and stated that it was his 
understanding that Metro would not be out to help remove it until possibly May.  City 
Manager Franklin stated that it was his opinion that it would cost between $10,000 and 
$20,000 to have it removed. After some discussion, it was decided that the City would do 
it as quickly as we are able. 
 
The Mayor announced that the name of the new park is “Victory Park” and that the 
person who submitted the winning name entry wished to remain anonymous and donate 
the prize to three (3) deserving children in Lakewood in the form of three (3) $75-$80 
bicycles. The Mayor asked for the names of any children who could be considered. 
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With no further business, the meeting was closed at 7:50 p.m. on motion made by Mayor 
Prince, second by Commissioner McKellar and all four remaining members vote aye. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
___________________________________   ___________________________________  
City Recorder                  Mayor  
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